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	Governor Signs State Budget
The Governor signed the state budget this afternoon making an additional $957 million in further reductions to the 2009-10 budget.  The Governor approved the $459 million cuts in the State Transit Assistance (STA) Program. This includes a cut of $153 million statewide for the 3rd and 4th quarter allocations for the current fiscal year (08-09) and $306 million in savings for suspending the program in 2009-10. Surprisingly, the Governor did not make additional cuts to the STA program for 2008-09 as had been expected.  This means that agencies can expect to receive the 2nd quarter STA payment for the current year. The Governor also left in tact the suspension of the STA through 2013 essentially eliminating the State’s commitment to funding public transit for the near future.  The STA will remain at $153 million statewide for the current year reducing the impact to Los Angeles County from $68 million to $45.5 million. The aggregate impact to Los Angeles County for the current year cuts and the suspension through 2013 is $409.1 million ($45 M this year and about $90 M per year through FY 2013). These numbers are based on the State’s enacted budget. 

The Governor also signed a series of budget trailer bills including legislation that provides authority for design build, public private partnerships and environmental streamlining.  In regards to design build, a local transportation entity can now utilize design build on up to 5 five projects for local streets & roads, bridges, tunnels or public transit projects. Caltrans is authorized to use design build for up to 10 projects on the state highway system (highways, bridges or tunnels). The projects must be a part of the Proposition 1B, STIP, SHOPP or TCRP funding programs.  This new design build authority comes with a new approval process that involves Caltrans, CTC and BTH. 

In regards to public private partnerships, Caltrans and regional transportation agencies can enter into an unlimited number of public private partnership financing agreements between now and 2017.  This new authority also comes with oversight from Caltrans, CTC and BTH.  

The Governor also signed a trailer bill that relaxes air quality standards for heavy duty construction equipment and makes limited changes to current law for permitting transportation projects.

Metro staff will continue to examine the impacts of the budget signed into law by the Governor. The next significant step in the process will be the May 15th, 2009 special election which includes important components of the budget solution including securitization of the California Lottery and spending caps on General Fund programs.
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